The Calverton Practice Newsletter – December 2021              ‘Festive Fears and Opportunities’
At the time of writing this newsletter there are worrying trends for the health service this winter. Covid patient numbers remain stubbornly high (though the vaccine wall seems to be holding) and current pressures appear as much to do with backlogs, staff absence and a general lack of NHS resources. We were delighted that recently local MP Mark Spencer agreed to visit the practice so that we could share our concerns about the current situation with him. We were pleased to hear that feedback he receives about the practice from constituents is generally very positive and he appreciated hearing first-hand about the concerns we raised. We hope that some of this will filter back to Health Secretary Sajid Javid and we continue to exert whatever influence we can through our local Primary Care Network and Clinical Commissioning Group (PCN & CCG). It does seem that the Pandemic has shone a spotlight on existing problems- a lack of beds, a lack of staff, a fragmented system and how problems in health and care systems can impact each other. As a practice we will always attempt to do our best for our patients but we do ask that your bear with us at busy times or with problems not of our making. We have to cap workload each day so will be taking ‘emergency calls’ only after 9.30 on a Monday and 10.00 on other weekdays. If staff are off unexpectedly those times may be brought forward. We realise this is a difficult step to have to take but is a response to the pressures described above and I would ask all our patients to remember that despite the pressures,  all our staff should be treated with courtesy and respect at all times.
Next I am grateful to Dr Caroline Wight for the following piece:-
“Throughout the pandemic we have all been required to alter our lifestyles dramatically. For many of us, this has led to gaining a few pounds in weight and being more sedentary. As the festive season approaches perhaps now is the time to address these issues, rather than waiting until the New Year. We know that increasing weight is a risk factor for developing diabetes – please contact the surgery if you would like to have a blood test to check your blood sugar levels.
Your Health Your Way is the local NHS funded provider for helping us to lose weight. If you would like the practice to make a referral to them on your behalf please leave a message with our secretaries. Alternatively, self-referrals can be made via their website https://yourhealthnotts.co.uk
or via the telephone 0115 772 2515.
In addition to helping with weight management, Your Health Your Way can assist with smoking cessation, alcohol reduction and also encouraging you to Move More. Exercise is vitally important not only for our physical health but also for improving mental wellbeing.
The Calverton Core Centre host chair-based exercise and yoga classes several times a week for those needing a gentle start to an exercise regime. They are also starting an exercise class featuring a specialised programme of exercise focussed on balance and other means of working towards preventing falls.
The friendly team at Calverton Leisure Centre can tell you about the wide range of exercise options available there. The swimming pool, fitness suite and classes provide a variety of opportunities for beginners through to experienced athletes.
These are just a few of the formal options available locally – but informal changes are also very beneficial. We are fortunate to be surrounded by glorious countryside and having a stroll in the fresh air is a great boost for the body and mind. “
This month we say farewell to Dr Szofia Szeszak (who will be returning to us in August 2023), but welcome back Dr Margaret Sangotade and also Dr Felicity Hart (who returns in January).
Finally it remains for me to wish a very Happy Christmas on behalf of the team to all our patients. Thank you for the kind messages we receive and at this time of year often gifts also. They are greatly appreciated and really lift spirits through the dark winter months.                                                                                         
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